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Very well done to our three charity fundraisers in Y5 who orchestrated a hugely successful and popular cake sale
with proceeds going towards SSAFA. They had great support from parents across Y5 and Y6 who baked or
supplied cakes and of course from the willing consumers from across the school!! In total a respectable €292.26
was raised which will be presented to SSAFA representatives in assembly soon. Well done you are an inspiration.

| have also seen some inspired writing this week in both KS1 and KS2. From biographical accounts to descriptions
of castles, the quality has been outstanding and the children have been rightly proud of their achievements. As
we work towards developing a creative control of independent writing, the children have responded
enthusiastically towards engaging stimuli and focussed teaching — well done!

This was picked up, along with the tremendous provision in EYFS, by our core visit this week. The ACEO(BFC),
Nicola Goulding, visited the school as part of the monitoring schedule to talk through the strategic improvement
plan and actions since September. | am very satisfied with the positive outcome and proud of the way the whole
staff is developing into a very powerful team. Well done to everyone for continuing to engage fully in our school.

Have a great weekend.
Ben Turner

Headmaster




